Thirty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time November 8, 2015

"The Lord keeps faith forever, secures justice for the oppressed, gives food to the hungry." Psalm 146:7

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS

Sunday, November 8, 2015 – Veterans' Blessing Thirty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time

9:00 am PRE Classes – PreK – 5th Grade

9:00 am Adult Catechism Class with Chris Greer

10:30 am Liturgy For the Parish Community

11:45 am Pageant Practice

5:00 pm Rosary and Pizza with Fr. Thi

Monday, November 9, 2015

No am Liturgy

6:15 pm Boy Scouts

Tuesday, November 10, 2015

8:00 am Liturgy +Faithful Departed (2nd)

7:00 pm Ladies' Association

Wednesday, November 11, 2015 – Veterans' Day

8:00 am Liturgy +James Sheffield by: Frank Margaret Wilder

6:30 pm PRE 6-12th grades

Thursday, November 12, 2015

8:00 am Liturgy +Fran Albersman by: Bill & Jeannine Gaudet

9:00 am Bible Study with Sara Rauch

10:00 am Shepherd's Center at 1st Presbyterian

7:00 pm Choir

8:00 pm AA & Al-Anon

Friday, November 13, 2015

8:00 am Liturgy Intentions of Mike Shelby

Saturday, November 14, 2015 – Sugar Weekend

5:30 pm Confessions

Confessions available by appointment also 662-342-1073

6:00 pm Liturgy +Leo Duykers by: Art & Mary Cortesi

Sunday, November 15, 2015 – Sugar Weekend Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time

9:00 am PRE Classes – PreK – 5th Grade

9:00 am Adult Catechism Class with Chris Greer

10:30 am Liturgy For the Parish Community

11:45 am Pageant Practice

11:45 am Knights of Columbus Meeting

Priest Contact Numbers: SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591 All other needs 662-342-1073

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE

November 8 – Len Wright November 15 – Beverly Goode

CHILDREN'S HOMILY

November 8 - Mindy Williamson

November 15 – Joy Sample

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY

November – Rose Powell

Have you prayed your Rosary today? Liturgy Ministry Schedule PLEASE REMEMBER:

You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to begin. This is very important to prepare and be ready.

Saturday, November 14 – 6:00 pm

Greeter: Nancy Potts/Lori Stephens

Usher: Tom & Paula Busler

Server: Chris Sodd

Lector: Nancy Brown/Bill Marking **Gift Bearer**: Hughes Family

Eucharistic Ministers: Chuck & Martha Blumer/Stacy H.

$Sunday, November\ 15-10{:}30\ am-Ladies'\ Association$

Greeter: Cil Johnson/Barbara Wilder/Claudette Ostrozny **Usher:** Carmen Kreider/Kathy Fink/Susan Terry/Help

Server: Libby Moore/Haley Carter Lector: MaryAnn Nix/Jessica Smith Gift Bearer: Temple Family

Eucharistic Ministers: LaRae W./Felicia H./Aime Anderson/ Sarah Galtelli/Josephine M./Kristen Carter/Chellie Warner

<u>REMINDER:</u> If you are unable to fulfill your ministry obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve in your place. Thank you.

PARISH SUPPORT

Needed Weekly for Budget	\$5,	153.85
Last Week's Offering	\$6,	537.38
Needed Weekly for Note Payment	\$1,	626.23
Debt Reduction Last Wk	\$2	,829.00
Community Services	\$	110.00

LAWN MINISTRY

Our "scheduled" teams have ended – but – the grass doesn't care and will continue to need attention from time to time. This is the time of year when we **depend** on those **volunteers** who "see a need and answer the call". It's a real service to the Lord. God Bless all our lawn ministers.

Gifted and Called – I say "yes," Lord

BULLETIN INFORMATION All material for the bulletin must be submitted to MaryAnn Nix, 662 429-7851 or holyspiritchurch@shsm.org by NOON TUESDAYS for inclusion in Sunday's bulletin.

There should be no eating, drinking or gum in the Church. If a child must have nourishment, please do so in the cry room.

REGISTRATION FOR RCIA (RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTSAND CHILDREN AGES 7 AND UP) IS OPEN NOW. Adult classes have begun. Call Sr. Emily for an appointment to register.

The Men's Association has frozen 2 lb. bags of Pride of The Pond Catfish for \$8.00 each. Call Sal Galtelli 662-429-5071 or the church office 662-429-7851.

HELP SAVE A BEATING HEART Thanks to everyone who returned their baby bottles. There were 60 taken and only 39 have been returned. We still have 21 that have not been returned. The donations are to help defray the cost of ultra sounds and other expenses incurred at the *Pregnancy Care Center in Southaven*. The bottles are given to others to fill.

HOLY SPIRIT LADIES ASSOCIATION

e-mail holyspiritladies@gmail.com.

Attention: It has come to our attention that two of our wonderful donors were missed on the list of donors printed in the bulletin and Holy Happenings. Be sure to frequent and thank:

Buon Cibo and First Tennessee in Hernando

Volunteers needed to serve at the weekend liturgies. Be praying about where God is calling you to serve.

THE SHEPHERD'S CENTER Shepherd's Center of Hernando will meet Thursday, November 12th, 10 AM at First Presbyterian Church on McIngvale Road. Turkey and dressing will be provided for the COVERED DISH Thanksgiving Meal. Hernando Line Dancers will perform for us. Come and enjoy the fellowship and give thanks. All Hernando Seniors are welcome.

The Shepherd Center is an organization that works to help provide services to the elderly of our community. They are always in need of volunteers to help in this wonderful ministry. If you would be willing to provide a ride to a doctor's appointment, help with shopping, minor repairs, etc. the Shepherd's Center needs you. Why not take this opportunity to come enjoy a wonderful meal and get involved in this great community organization. Opportunities abound!! All seniors in the Hernando area are welcome and invited. For more information call Barbara Cleveland at 662 449 1632.



THANKSGIVING 2015 is Thursday, November 26. The Parish office will be closed. However, all are encouraged to come as a family to celebrate the Eucharist/Mass which is the Greek word for "Thanksgiving". The Lord's

Eucharistic Last Supper is the origin and real source of our National celebration of Thanksgiving. Families are encourage to bring a food item, that later will be eaten with their family, to have blessed at the Mass. There will be a table in front of the altar to receive the food items. There is a ministry signup list in the back of the church. Please see how you can help. There will be a collection at all the scheduled Masses. The schedule Masses are as follows:

8 am at Holy Spirit, Hernando.

9 am at Queen of Peace, Olive Branch.

9 am at Christ the King, Southaven, Bilingual.

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized

🖨 Please Pray For The Sick 🕰

Your prayers are requested for the following who are seriously ill:

Carol Menne, Mike Shelby (MaryAnn's Bro), Art Cortesi, Ned Sabbatini, Carolyn Cantrell, Dresten Gaboya, Stanley Chimahusky, Cynthia Williams (Betty Mize niece), Lilyana Hill (Felicia grand), Jane Cole (Infant), John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Elizabeth Thyer, Jeriel Caha (nix), Jennifer Smith (nix), David Snyder (Diane Dryja Bro), Victoria Greer, Corrine Patton, Lester Johnson (Bob's twin), Daniel Douglas (Jeffries bronlaw), Cathy Cuthbertson (Sheila Parr Aunt), Carol Krug (Nancy M. sisnlaw), Howard Snyder (D. Dryja dad), Harriet Lupo, Don Smith (Marie's son), Joy Smith, Joe Menne (Charlie's bro), Birdie Lewis (Felicia grandma), Kim Craig (J. Davis sisnlaw), June Vanlandingham, Joseph Ingoglia, Nancy Rachal, Farris Jenkins (N Rachal bronlaw), Chuck Dean (Fr. Greg), Mary Griffin, Dan Chalk (N. French), Meredith Hannah, Lucas Goeller (Newcamp), Dr. Robert Maddux, Carter Brooks, Myriam Suarez (M. Rexroade's mom), Sherry Vowell (Ken Hoover's sis), Josh Bixler (Bill/Liz Brown's nephew), Sara Hewitt (Marie Smith), Robert Tully (broinlaw), Carolyn Ann Hollahan (B. Kelly's sis), Linda Buechele, Kevin Nelson (Jeannine nephew), and Jared Smith (Liz Brown). Please notify the Pastor when serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: we would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).

THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS will meet after the 10:30 am mass next Sunday, November 15, 2015. All Knights please make plans to attend.



hEy YoUtH

Don't forget this Sunday, November 8 o'clock in the afternoon at the home of
Jason and Kristin Carter,
4080 Bluff Rd, Hernando, MS.

Learn How to Pray the Rosary and have Pizza with Father Thi.

Make sure you signup if planning to attend so we can plan accordingly.

If you have any questions please feel free to call Kim Tarsi at 662-719-4116.

We have a beautiful church. We need your help to keep it picked up and cleaned after the masses. Take a few minutes after the Mass has ended to straighten the books and check the area for trash. This is our home and should always be clean and welcoming including our bathrooms! No food or drink inside!

Our Holy Spirit web address is: http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com





Thanksgiving Food Drive

Once again we approach the holidays! What a wonderful time for Family and friends!

We want to share our blessings with those in need! We are asking <u>each</u> family to donate a grocery bag full (1 large brown paper bag or 2 to 3 plastic ones) of non-perishable food items. <u>Please more if you are able</u>.

This food drive is for the (elderly) needy families in the Hernando area.

We will distribute to 97 households.

Food items left over from this drive are used for our Christmas baskets as well, so please be generous.

If you failed to bring your bags with you this weekend, please bring them next weekend November 14th/15th or to the church office through November 19th at the latest.

Assembly will be on November 22nd and distribution on November 23rd. We will need many volunteers to help in these areas.

Sunday, November 22nd ALL YOUTH 7th thru 12th grade are encouraged to come and help sort and pack Thanksgiving Baskets for the elderly poor of our community starting at 3:00pm in the Family Life Center here at Holy Spirit. Pizza supper will follow.

CASSEROLE SALE REMINDER

Just a reminder of our Ladies' Association annual Frozen Casserole Sale on Saturday, November 21. We are asking each family to donate one of your favorite casseroles – main dish, vegetable, or frozen dessert – but please feel free to prepare as many as you like. If you need pans they are available in the Family Life Center and the kitchen of the small church.

Make sure the instructions for preparation along with your name and phone number are placed on a label on your casserole **BEFORE** freezing it. This is very important, because the labels will not stick to a frozen surface and yes we did learn this the hard way!

If you don't feel comfortable doing a casserole, you can use your baking talents. Candy, pies, cookies or cakes are all good sellers for the Holiday Season.

All fresh baked items and frozen casseroles should be brought to the Family Life Center on Friday, November 21 between the hours of 2:00 pm and 7:00 pm.

** We are in need of a number of coolers for sale day. If you have one or more that you are willing to lend us, we need them by November 15 so we can make sure we have enough for the day of the sale. **

Thanking you in advance for any support you can give us! Please do not freeze your baked items, because freezer space is at a premium. If you have any questions call Cil Johnson 662-420-9875 or the church office 429-7851.

Casting Call



For "Christmas at Grandma's"

2015 HOLY SPIRIT YOUNG PEOPLE'S CHRISTMAS PROGRAM

We need

Narrators

Mary ♦ Joseph ♦ Grandchildren ♦ Angels ♦ Towns people ♦ Shepherds Costumers ♦ Stage Hands

And especially YOU!

GIFTED AND CALLED I SAY 'YES' LORD

Rehearsals

Sunday*	November 8	11:45 am - 1:00 pm
Sunday*	November 15	11:45 am - 1:00 pm
Sunday*	November 22	11:45 am - 1:00 pm
Sunday*	December 6	11.45 am – 1:00 pm
Saturday (Dress Rehearsal)	December 12	9:00 pm - 11:00 pm

^{*}Lunch will be provided for all Sunday rehearsals

Performance Sunday, December 13 - 6:00 p.m.

For more information contact Barbara Smith 901-413-8102

FLOWERS

The flowers adorning the altar this weekend were placed there in loving memory of Betty Freeman by Jim & Julie Freeman and John & Amber Pecsenye.